
Southwest Clean Air Agency 
Air Discharge Permit Application Notice 

 

Application Number L-750 

Affected Facility Owner:  Port of Chehalis 
  321 Maurin Road, Chehalis, WA 98532 
 
Facility:  Port of Chehalis 
  207 Maurin Road, Chehalis, WA 98532 

Description of Facility The Port of Chehalis is a public port district in the State of Washington.  The Port proposes to install 
and operate a grain terminal facility on 2.1 acres of land located in Lewis County.  The terminal 
will receive grain products from local farms via truck and rail.  Grain products will be stored onsite 
in silos before being shipped off-site via truck and rail. 

Source Designation Natural Minor.  The facility is a stationary source subject to review under SWCAA 400-110.  
Facility emissions will be less than 100 tpy of any single criteria pollutant, less than 10 tpy of any 
single hazardous air pollutant, and less than 25 tpy of any combination of hazardous air pollutants. 

Purpose of Application SWCAA has received a permit application for installation of a new grain handling and storage 
operation at the above described facility.  The application has not yet been reviewed to determine if 
it is administratively complete.  The SWCAA permit writer identified below will be reviewing the 
application to make a determination of completeness and, if necessary, make a request for additional 
information.  A copy of the application will be available to the public when the application is 
determined to be complete. 

Affected Pollutants The proposed permitting action is expected to impact emissions of the following pollutants: 
 PM 

Public Comment Period No public comment period for the draft permit is currently scheduled. A 30-day public comment 
period for the draft permit will be provided upon written request pursuant to SWCAA 400-171(3). 

Opportunity for Public 
Involvement 

Any person who wishes to review or comment on this application/permit may: 
 Contact the agency contact person identified below for more information; 
 Request a public comment period pursuant to SWCAA 400-171(3).  Requests for a public 

comment period must be submitted to SWCAA in writing via letter, fax, or electronic mail 
no later than the date specified below; and/or 
 

If a public comment period is provided, any person may: 
 Provide comment on the draft permit if a public comment period is provided.  Comments 

must be submitted to SWCAA in writing prior to the end of the designated public comment 
period; and/or 

 Request a public hearing for the draft permit.  Public hearing requests must be received by 
SWCAA in writing during the designated public comment period, indicate the interest of 
the person filing the request, and state why a hearing is warranted.  A public hearing will 
be held if the Control Officer determines that significant public interest exists. 

Application Dates Date application received:    March 25, 2025 
Date of application notice:    March 27, 2025 
No action will be taken before:   April 11, 2025 

Agency Contact Person: Wess Safford   Phone number: 360-574-3058, ext. 126 
AQ Engineer   E-mail address: wess@swcleanair.gov 

 


